
Rectory Friday News 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

New Term  

Welcome back to all our children and wider Rectory Farm community after a much needed break. The 
children have come back full of energy and hit the ground running.  

On Tuesday, we welcomed the children back with the value that we are going to focus on in school this 
half term: communication. This was all about considering how we communicate with adults and our 
friends, especially when we are finding something difficult. We discussed tone, body language and facial 
expressions as other tools that can help us communicate. The children will be voting every week for 
someone in their class who has shown great communication skills.  

Thank you to our year 4 parents who have come to their Parents’ Evening this week—we appreciate 
your flexibility and supporting us with this. It was a positive event and Miss Badoi really enjoyed cele-
brating your child’s learning with you.  

With Remembrance Day coming up, poppies will be sold every morning and after school on the play-
ground. They will also be available in the office.  

Curriculum 

Year 4 — This week, year 4 have been looking at a story about the astronauts that are stuck in 

space. We have been discussing their thoughts and feelings and had a chance to show our ide-

as through drama. The children really enjoyed using still images and thought tracking. They 

also liked using props like chairs to portray the rocket moving into space!   

 

Year 6 — Year 6 have started their Geography topic: ‘Where is Africa and what is it like?’. We 

had a fantastic lesson where they shared their perceptions of Africa and then found out if they 

were true. The children were very excited to challenge their thinking and are really looking for-

ward to learning more about the continent!   

Debate Team 

Eight of our children from years 4, 5 and 6 went to the Uni-
versity of Northampton on Tuesday as part of their school 
engagement programme. They have formed our first ever 
Rectory Farm debate team, and went along to learn all the 
skills needed to be great debaters. They had a go against an-
other school and did a fantastic job.  

In January, they will return to compete for the Cicero Cup so 
we will keep you updated on their progress. Well done to all 
the children for showing our value of courage, and thank you 
Miss Bick for taking them.  



Online Home 

Charlie in year 4 was so inspired by his Maths 

lessons, he did extra at home! They have been 

learning about adding and subtracting 9, 99 

and 999. Charlie has done really well in recog-

nising the pattern! 

Year 3 have also been flexing their Maths 

muscles this week, with this fantastic fraction 

work. Miss Bick and Miss Harman are so 

proud of you! 
Miss Bick set year 3 challenge! They were put into groups and given 

scissors, glue, a box and a roll of tinfoil and we had to create our 

very own IRON MAN!! Whilst doing this, they were thinking about 

and creating expanded noun phrases to describe the Iron Man.  
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Date Year Group Event 

11th October 2024 6 Remembrance Assembly  

13th October 2024 30 children from year 

4, 5 and 6 

Fun Run 

14th—18th October 2024 All Book Fayre 

   

Dates for your Diary 

 

If coming into school on 

foot, please use the path 

and do not cross over the 

car park. This is to make 

sure we keep everyone 

safe. Thank you! 

Hello parents/carers,  

Fearless is a dedicated youth service from independent charity Crimestoppers, it pro-

vides young people with the opportunity to give information about crime 100% anony-

mously. Visit crimestoppers-uk.org/fearless  

Many thanks, Sam 

 

 

https://7m8sx.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/sh/WCPzyXJTZ7YN33Xt6fU8Yf7FkczQe8zE/vBJvldxoZukN



